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Follow us on Social Media via the school website, Instagram and Facebook! 
Please follow, like and share our page!  @sacredheartwadhurst 

 

NEWSLETTER NO. 5 SUMMER TERM – 06 JUN 2025 
 

 
 

MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS 
 
 

WOWS for FOUNDATION STAGE Nursery:  Bronte, Rafferty, Edie B and Bella. 
Reception:  Harry, Henry and Clementine. 

BUSY BEES STAR OF THE DAY MON: Henry (Y1); TUE: Neddy (R); WED: Rosie (N) and THU: Pippin (Y4) 

RECEPTION 
Cecelia WORSHIP: For her wonderful contributions during RE. 

Q P-P LEARN & GROW: For showing great resilience and for all of his enthusiasm 
towards our 'People who help us' Topic. 

YEAR 1 Whole Class WORSHIP: For their wonderful celebration of Pentecost. 

YEAR 2 

Amelie LEARN & GROW: For working so hard on using place value with 3-digit 
numbers in Maths. 

Annabel LOVE: For showing such kindness to a younger child. 

Eliza WORSHIP: For outstanding contributions to our RE lessons. 

YEAR 3 

Lucia 
LOVE & LEARN: For always offering to help others in the classroom, in any 
way that she can. 

Lorenzo 
LEARN: For writing a brilliant diary entry as part of our English work and 
acknowledging that he was proud of himself! 

Blaise 
GROW: For writing a fantastic diary entry as part of our English work with 
immaculate presentation! 

YEAR 4 

Teddy LEARN & GROW: For challenging himself and showing efforts in his 
reading. 

Oscar GROW: For showing perseverance and focus in his learning. 

Emily LOVE: For always showing care and thoughtfulness towards others and in 
her learning. 

YEAR 5 
Harriet LEARN: For the most amazing encyclopedia page on dragons. 

Liam 
LEARN: For his superb grasp of grammar and creating examples that help 
the whole class! 

YEAR 6 

Emily LOVE & LEARN: For their gentle, kind and quiet ways and for all their hard 
work to always do their best. Poppy 

Lexie LEARN & GROW: For her super performances during our rehearsals for the 
musical and for trying her very best in lessons, with a cheerful smile. 

MUSIC 

Harry (R) For his positive attitude and hard work in class music. Keep it up!  

Nansi (Y2) For good practising and improved confidence and tone on her violin. Well 
done!  

Lucia (Y3) For her beautiful voice and good progress in singing lessons. Keep it up!  

CATHOLIC 
SOCIAL 
TEACHING 

Ellen (Y3) 

Ellen noticed a child in another year group becoming frustrated with a 
programme on the iPad. Ellen decided to sit down next to them and help to 
explain what they had to do, also telling them that she knows how it feels 
when something is frustrating if you can't quite manage to do it.   
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CONGRATULATIONS: 
 

Nansi (Y2) – For all her amazing medals (total of 13 medals and 1 plaque) that she 
received over half term competing in various dance festivals (Tonbridge Arts, 
Croydon Arts, Future Arts and One Stage Festival). Congratulations to Nansi who 
qualified for ‘All England Regionals’ in 5 of her dances. 
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WEEK 7 
Mon 9th June Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 
Tue 10th June Y5 & Y6 Visit to the Amelia Centre 12:00 – 15:30 
Wed 11th June Y3 Swimming @ Mayfield School 08:45 – 10:15 

U11/10 Girls Softball Cricket v Claremont (Away) 13:30 – 16:15 
Thu 12th June Year 4 Mixed Softball Cricket v Hilden Grange (Away) 13:30 – 16:15 
Fri 13th June Awards Assembly 09:00 

PTA School Disco 15:45 – 18:30 
WEEK 8 

Mon 16th June Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 
Tue 17th June Y5 & Y6 ‘Who Done It’ Science & Forensics Event @ Mayfield 

School 
10:00 – 13:00 

Wed 18th June Year 6 Fixture v Hilden Oaks (Away) 13:30 – 16:15 
Year 5 Fixture v Hilden Oaks (Home) 14:30 – 15:45 

Thu 19th June Year 4 Girls Fixture v Skippers Hill (Away) 13:30 – 16:15 
Fri 20th June Awards Assembly 09:00 

Parent & Toddler Session – Nursery 09:00 – 10:30 
WEEK 9 

Mon 23rd June Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 
Tue 24th June Open Classrooms – Foundation Stage 08:30 – 08:45 

Parent Consultations 17:30 – 19:30 
Wed 25th June Open Classrooms – KS1  08:30 – 08:45 

Year 3 Egyptian Day -  
Year 4 Maya Workshop -  
Good Shepherd Mass -  
Parent Consultations  16:00 – 18:00 

Thu 26th June Open Classrooms KS2 08:30 – 08:45 
Fri 27th June School Sports Day  

Feast of Sacred Heart 12:30 – 13:30 
School Summer Fair  

WEEK 10 
Mon 30th June Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 
Tue 1st July Y5 & Y6 Play 17:00 – 18:30 
Thu 3rd July Y5 & Y6 Play 19:00 – 20:30 
Fri 4th July Awards Assembly 09:00 

Parent & Toddler Session – Nursery 09:00 – 10:30 
Foundation Stage Ice Lolly Sale 10:30 

WEEK 11 
Mon 7th July Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 

FS & KS1 Trip to Wakehurst 09:00 
Tue 8th July Moving up Morning 11:00 – 12:00 
Wed 9th July Year 6 v Staff Netball Match  10:15 – 11:00 
Thu 10th July Year 6 Leavers Mass 14:00 – 15:00 

Year 6 Cricket Match and Tea 15:00 – 16:30 
Nursery – End of Term -  
Summer Term School Reports to parents -  

Fri 11th July Prizegiving @ Mayfield School 11:00 – 12:00 
END OF SUMMER TERM FRIDAY 11TH JULY @ 12:00 

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY, 3RD SEPTEMBER 
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FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 
 
Congratulations to Blaise, Mason, Marni, Lucia, Órlaith, Ellen, Poppy, Lorenzo and Kamila who made their First 
Holy Communion on Saturday, 24th May at Mayfield Chapel. It was a very joyous occasion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SUMMER HOLIDAY CLUB 
 
Booking is now open for the Sacred Heart Summer Holiday Club.  This will run on the following dates.  Booking 
forms are available from the office. Deadline for booking is Wednesday, 11th June 2025. 
 
Week 1 - August 4th – 8th  
Week 2 - August 11th – 15th 
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We have had a fabulous week in Nursery.  The children have all been excited to see their friends and share their 
half term news. 
Our theme for this week is "Into the Woods" and children have been learning all about woodland animals such 
as badgers, hedgehogs, rabbits, foxes, deer, owls, mice and squirrels. We have talked about their habitats and 
most importantly what they like to eat!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The children have made some animal tracks using paint and practised their phonics by feeding the squirrel 
different letters.  We have counted, sequenced and ordered the numbers to 10 and counted the owls in the trees 
which were really tricky. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our book this week is ‘The Gruffalo’.  All the children love this story and join in with the familiar phrases. "There's 
no such thing as a Gruffalo!" 
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Children in Year 6 have been inspired by the recent 
assembly led by Mr Graham Diggines, a parent, 
who came to talk about his career in journalism. 
They have put together a newspaper with articles 
about the inauguration of Pope Leo, their recent 
trip to Bowles, the Skills 4 Life sale, the VE Day visit 
to Wadhurst Manor Care Home and even Mr 
Diggines’ assembly!  
 
Children also visited Fr. Raymond this week to 
interview him about his life and hopes for our 
school and parish.  
 
In the newspaper, children they have also included 
a Sports Page and advertising too.   
 
Thank you, Mr Diggines, for being such an 
inspiration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
In their Art and Design lessons, children have learnt about textiles and how 
some tell a story. They were shown examples and then they designed their 
own. They wanted to tell the story of our musical, ‘My Fair Orphans’, and 
each child designed something that they felt was integral to the plot onto 
cotton bags. The end results were outstanding! They will be on display in 
the hall soon for everyone to see. 
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In our Year One assembly, we shared the important story of Pentecost with our friends and families. 
We explained how Jesus promised to send a special helper, the Holy Spirit, who gave the disciples the 
courage to go out and spread the Good News.  We know, for that reason, Pentecost is the birthday of 
the Church. We enjoyed retelling the story, acting it out, saying special prayers, singing and dancing, 
all in honour of this very special Church celebration. 
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SAFEGUARDING 
 
Please report any safeguarding concerns you have directly to the one of the adults listed below. 

 
 Mrs Johanna Collyer    Mrs Emma Nixon 
Designated Safeguarding Lead  Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 Mrs Antonia Gabriel    Mrs Sarah Alcock 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead  Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
 

 
 
 
If any parent or carer from Sacred Heart School has any questions to ask, concerns to raise or 
needs to inform the school of a situation, please feel free to approach a member of staff at any 
time. We operate an open-door policy here at Sacred Heart School. 


